
Collision – January 25, 2025:
Explain This To Me
Collision
Date: January 25, 2025
Location: Daily’s Place, Jacksonville, Florida
Commentators: Nigel McGuinness, Tony Schiavone, Jim Ross

It’s Homecoming because we can’t go a week without some kin of
special show. It is nice to be back in Daily’s Place though as
we should be in for a fun show. We are less than a month away
from Grand Slam and it should be time to start getting the
rest of the card put together so let’s get to it.

Here is Dynamite if you need a recap.

The Patriarchy, Toni Storm, Mariah May and Samoa Joe are ready
to fight.

Opening sequence.

Jim Ross is back. That’s nice to see.

Samoa Joe vs. Nick Wayne

The rest of the Patriarchy is here so Katsuyori Shibata and
Hook  come  out  to  even  things  up.  You  know,  assuming  Joe
wouldn’t be able to smash the entire team on his own. Wayne
strikes away to start but misses a shoulder, allowing Joe to
hit a backsplash. The early MuscleBuster is broken up and
Joe’s leg is wrapped around the ropes. Wayne hits a dive to
the floor and it’s time to say on the leg. Joe isn’t having
this though as he knocks Wayne back and hits the MuscleBuster
for the pin at 5:24.

Rating: C. That’s what this should have been as Wayne was
going to be little more than an annoyance to Joe at best. Joe
shrugged off whatever Wayne threw at him and finished him in a
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hurry. There is no point in making this overly complicated and
that is what they made work here. Joe is going to be on his
way to something better so smashing the Patriarchy on the way
there isn’t a bad idea.

We recap Kenny Omega and Will Ospreay brawling with the Don
Callis Family on Dynamite, setting up the tag match at Grand
Slam.

Kazuchika Okada vs. Komander

Non-title. Komander starts fast with a knockdown and reverses
a suplex into a quickly broken choke. Okada isn’t having this
and kicks him in the face before going outside. A DDT plants
Komander hard and we take an early break. Back with Komander
grabbing an X Factor out of a powerbomb and picking up the
pace. Okada’s White Noise onto the knee sets up the top rope
elbow  but  the  Rainmaker  is  blocked.  Komander  grabs  a
hurricanrana to the floor and hits a moonsault, only to get
Rainmakered for the pin at 8:59.

Rating: B-. Hey look: a Ring Of Honor champion loses AGAIN,
but we’re still expected to pay to watch that the show. There
was no reason for Komander to be Okada’s latest victim here as
the champion vs. champion aspect wasn’t much of a bonus. But
why let common sense get in the way of something Tony Khan
thinks is cool?

Powerhouse Hobbs and Big Bill get in a fight in the parking
lot. They hit each other with metal objects, including a gate
that Hobbs rips off a fence. Security breaks it up.

The Costco Guys are back but get interrupted by the Undisputed
Kingdom for a Boom off.

Undisputed Kingdom vs. Daniel Garcia/Angelo Parker/Matt Menard

Oh hey Parker still works here. Garcia headlocks Cole over to
start but they pop up for a staredown. Strong and Menard come



in with the former working on a wristlock before grinding on a
headlock. Garcia comes in and is quickly backdropped to the
floor,  where  he  gets  in  an  argument  with  Shane  Taylor
Promotions.  We  take  a  break  and  come  back  with  Garcia
hammering  on  O’Reilly  in  the  corner.  O’Reilly  fights  out
without much trouble and hands it back to Cole for a slugout
with Garcia. Everything breaks down and Parker is faceplanted
for two. A superkick cuts off Garcia and the high/low finishes
Parker at 9:55.

Rating: C. This was little more than a handicap match as there
was no reason to believe that Parker and Menard were going to
be a real threat to the Kingdom. In theory one of these three
could be coming after Garcia’s TNT Title, which would be fine,
but it didn’t make for much of a six man tag. Parker and
Menard are harmless enough but they’re about as bottom of the
barrel as you can get around here.

Respect is shown post match.

Max Caster is happy with the response to the Acclaimed’s split
and announces an Open Challenge series.

We get a bunch of computer code as I’m guessing Hologram is
coming back.

Top Flight argues over Action Andretti and Lio Rush. Darius
Martin wants to fight Rush one on one.

Tony Schiavone brings out Mariah May and Toni Storm for a face
to face chat. Storm’s enthusiastic handshake offer is turned
down and May says Storm makes her think and feel nothing.
Storm is nothing and a joke and the fans laugh at her, just
like May knew they would. May will get off by humiliating
Storm in her hometown.

Storm says she is May’s biggest fan and wants to be just like
her. She hugs May, who responds with a heck of a slap. May
whips her with the belt and leaves, but Storm asks why May



thinks  she  has  forgotten.  Storm  takes  off  her  clothes  to
reveal the Timeless gear and promises to shove May back into
the womb. For some reason this is presented as a surprise,
despite it being pretty obvious for most of the story.

There is a special interview with the Death Riders debuting
next week. Jon Moxley’s vision is a thousand Moxleys. Oh dear.

Hounds Of Hell vs. Gates Of Agony

The Hounds are Buddy Matthews/Brody King with Julia Hart as
the  House  Of  Black  seems  to  be  completely  done.  Matthews
shoulders Kaun to no effect to start and is shouldered into
the corner. King and Toa collide before striking it out until
King is taken into the wrong corner to take over. That doesn’t
last long as King fights out and brings Matthews back in to
clean house.

We take a break and come back with Open The Gates getting two
on Matthews. The comeback doesn’t take long and it’s off to
King to clean house, including a Death Valley Driver for two
on Toa. A Samoan drop gets the same on King, who Kaun can’t
powerbomb.  Instead  King  hits  a  piledriver  and  a
Cannonball/running dropkick combination in the corner finishes
Kaun at 10:04.

Rating: B-. The Hounds are already a good team so this was
little more than a way to show that Malakai Black is gone and
they’ll be fine. The Gates aren’t a great team but they’re a
couple of monsters and it looks good for the Hounds to beat
them. This was a nice way to show us the new team and I’m
interested in seeing what they can do. A hoss fight with the
Hurt Syndicate could work just fine.

The Costco Guys bring Harley Cameron, who can’ t get their
catchphrase right. The Vendetta comes in to mock Cameron and
the Guys do their catchphrase. Again.

Penelope Ford and Thunder Rosa argue and a match seems to be



made.

Deonna Purrazzo vs. Serena Deeb vs. Yuka Sakazaki vs. Queen
Aminata

For a future TBS Title shot. They go for early rollups to
start to limited avail, leaving Purrazzo to chill on the ramp
with  Taya  Valkyrie.  Deeb  ties  up  Aminata’s  leg  before
neckbreakering her over the top rope. Sakazaki clears the ring
and hits a big dive to take everyone out on the floor.

We  take  a  break  and  come  back  with  Purrazzo  Fujiwara
armbarring Aminata, who rolls her way out. Everyone but Deeb
is down but Sakazaki is back with a high crossbody to take her
down. Deeb and Aminata brawl up the ramp so Valkyrie comes in,
only for Harley Cameron to come in for the save. Sakazaki
rolls Purrazzo up for the pin at 9:30.

Rating: B-. So Sakazaki, who hasn’t gotten a singles win since
September (the most recent of these four to win a singles
match in AEW is Purrazzo, who won a squash more than a month
ago), is suddenly in a four way for a title shot. Sure, why
not. The match was the usual collection of four people with
nothing  going  on  suddenly  getting  into  the  title  picture
because it’s not like there are people here doing things who
could be in these slots instead. But hey, at least Mone gets
to wrestle one of her friends from Japan, because that’s what
matters the most.

The Hounds are back and bark but Kazuchika Okada comes in to
say they sound like b******. Buddy Murphy challenges him for
the Continental Title but that’s a no. Murphy: “Then you’re
the b****.” Okada: “I’m not a b****.” This has been “how much
can we get out of a one word joke”.

Here is Big Bill to call out Powerhouse Hobbs. Cue Hobbs, who
has to beat up security, allowing Bill to hit him with a
backpack. Said backpack contains a brick, a knee brace, and
handcuffs. Hobbs is cuffed and beaten, with his nose busted



open. Bill beats him with a chair but Hobbs gets in a low
blow, setting up the belly to belly off the stage through a
table.

The Don Callis Family has dinner at the….Don Callis Mansion?
Callis tells the team to be ready for Kenny Omega and Will
Ospreay and teases a new member. This was so over the top that
it was funny.

International Title: Konosuke Takeshita vs. Katsuyori Shibata

Shibata is challenging and Don Callis is on commentary. They
go to the mat to start as Callis confirms that yes, he does
think  everyone  else  is  stupid.  Shibata  slips  out  of  a
headscissors but can’t get in a kick to the head so they get
back up. They head outside with Shibata being sent into the
barricade but he cuts off a charge with a hard kick.

We take a break and come back with Shibata striking away,
setting up a butterfly suplex for two. An exchange of suplexes
sets up an STO to put Takeshita down and we get a double
breather. Shibata grabs a choke but Takeshita reverses into a
Tombstone into a wheelbarrow suplex.

Shibata pops back up for a running shot and they’re both down
again.  The  abdominal  stretch  has  Takeshita  in  trouble  so
Callis heads to the ring. Takeshita chokes him down but Callis
grabs the foot to break up the PK. One heck of a Blue Thunder
Bomb gives Takeshita one and they strike it out, only for
Raging Fire to retain the title at 13:32.

Rating: B+. I got way into this one and it was a heck of a
main event. They were beating each other up and while I didn’t
think Shibata was going to win the title, he put in an awesome
effort in defeat. This is one of those matches where there
isn’t much else to say other than it was really good and is
worth a look if you get the chance.

Overall Rating: B-. As tends to be the case with a lot of



Collisions, there is a really good hour long show in here but
instead it was stretched out to two hours and brought down a
lot. The issues with random people being thrown into title
contention are still going strong and that is likely to be the
case forever around here. Other than that, the main event is
very  good  and  the  Hounds  looked  great,  so  there  were
definitely  some  big  positives  on  this  show.

Results
Samoa Joe b. Nick Wayne – MuscleBuster
Kazuchika Okada b. Komander – Rainmaker
Undisputed Kingdom b. Daniel Garcia/Angelo Parker/Matt Menard
– High/Low to Parker
Hounds Of Hell b. Gates Of Agony – Cannonball/running dropkick
in the corner combination to Kaun
Yuka  Sakazaki  b.  Serena  Deeb,  Queen  Aminata  and  Deonna
Purrazzo – Rollup to Purrazzo
Konosuke Takeshita b. Katsuyori Shibata – Raging Fire

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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